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Senator Luchini, Representative Caiazzo and members of the Committee, my name is Benjamin 
Dudley; I am the director of Mainers for Clean Energy Jobs and I testify today in opposition to 
this bill.  
 
Mainers for Clean Energy Jobs is a coalition of businesses, labor unions, trade associations, 
environmental leaders, noted economists and policy experts who support the New England Clean 
Energy Connect. The voices around our table are not always unified when it comes to public 
policy but we are now because the Clean Energy Connect . . . 

• Is a billion-dollar investment in public infrastructure in Maine (at no cost to Mainers); 
• It will suppress electricity prices across New England; 
• It will annually deliver enough clean energy to displace 3 million tons of climate-

changing carbon emissions (the equivalent of 700,000 cars); and 
• Is required to place 40,000 acres of Maine forest into permanent conservation (a 40 to 1 

ratio of conservation land to project footprint). 
These are findings of fact and the consequence of orders by multiple, impartial, regulatory 
agencies – state and federal. 
 
We oppose this bill because (a) it is intended to silence a voice on only one side of the public 
debate, (b) its longer-term consequences are unknown and (c) because we fail to see a harm that 
it would remedy. 
 
This bill would gag Hydro-Québec, preventing them from responding to a ballot initiative funded 
by three competitors: 

• Calpine Corporation (of Houston, Texas) 
• Vistra Energy (of Irving, Texas) 
• NextEra Energy (of Juno Beach, Florida) 

 




